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Greetings to all Sisters and Partners in Mercy! 

Around the time you receive Mercy Partners’ last newsletter for 2010 the Christian  

           world will be beginning the season of Advent – the period of preparation for the great 

feast of Christmas, a time of waiting before we celebrate again the birth of Jesus.  Waiting is not 

always easy – there is a certain excitement involved in anticipating a longed-for event, but there can 

also be some anxiety around a future which is not yet fully revealed.  We can imagine that Mary 

experienced this kind of tension as she prepared for the birth of her Son. 

Since its inception in March this year, Mercy Partners has been in something of an ‘advent time’ too.  

We are waiting to welcome the transfer of the first ministry from one of our founding Congregations.  

While the Council is eagerly anticipating this event, there is a certain amount of anxiety too – Will we 

be ready?  Will the transfer go smoothly?  Is the Congregation really prepared to ‘hand over’?  How 

long will it take for the ministry to develop the same good relationship with Mercy Partners that it 

now enjoys with its sponsoring Congregation?  Of course, Mercy Partners council members have not 

spent the past few months passively waiting – we have been busily engaged in coming to terms with 

our role, in preparing the necessary documentation, and in undertaking the Mercy Partners 

formation program.  We are conscious that the transfer of ownership of a ministry is a historic step – 

for Mercy Partners, for the sponsoring congregation, and for the ministry itself.  Given all the 

sensitivities involved, it is important that the transition is as seamless as possible for all three groups. 

We are aware that Mercy Partners Council members may not be the only ones experiencing some 

trepidation about the transfer process – Congregations have over one hundred years of association 

with many of their ministries, and ministries have hopefully developed a positive working 

relationship with their current sponsors.  I am sure Board members and CEOs are asking themselves 

if they can expect the same level of support from Mercy Partners.  How long will it take to create the 

climate of mutual trust that is necessary between a ministry and its sponsor?  Will Mercy Partners 

seek to be more or less involved in a ministry than its current sponsors are?  These are questions to 

which there are no simple answers.  We can only hope that with good will and openness from all 

parties we can deal with any difficulties, and face the new era of Mercy ministry in Queensland with 

confidence.   

Will there be changes in the future?  I am sure there will be – in today’s world, no organisation can 

remain static and expect to survive.  The history of any of our Mercy ministries is peppered with 

examples of how they have adapted to meet changing circumstances.  Change may not always be 

comfortable, but then comfort was never meant to be the touchstone of Christianity.  It is how we 

deal with change which will determine not only our future survival but our relevance as a Church 

ministry. 

On behalf of the Council of Mercy Partners, I take this opportunity to wish each of you and your 

families a very happy and peace-filled Christmas season as we prepare to celebrate once again the 

birth of Jesus – the Prince of Peace.  I look forward to a happy and productive relationship with all 

Mercy ministries in 2011. 
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Mercy Partners Update 

Finance Committee Member Profiles 
 

  

Staff profile: Sheryl Rowse, Administration Assistant 

Sheryl joined Mercy Partners in August. She comes to us with a background in business and education, 

having worked in clerical and design roles with two leading Brisbane universities, in addition to several 

small-to-medium enterprises. She has comprehensive experience in corporate office operations and 

communications, and enjoys working in a progressive, education-focused environment. 

She has used her interpretive skills to produce print projects (such as large-format banners, periodicals and 

education materials) and also worked alongside technicians  and developers to produce website graphics. In 

her spare time Sheryl is an avid vegetable gardener, tennis player, and has previously enjoyed performing 

with several bands in the Brisbane area. She lives on Brisbane’s southside with her Spanish husband, their 

three-year-old daughter and two black cats. 

 

 

Bill Walker has had 55 years in accounting, taxation, investments, auditing 

in Australia and overseas.  He has worked in Rockhampton in his own business 

for 31 years and has been a member of various committees at state and local 

levels.  He spent 4 years as a member of the Board of the Rockhampton Mercy 

hospitals and 30 years on the Mater finance committee.  His community 

involvement includes 31 years in Rotary.  Bill is now enjoying retirement. 

Robert Nicholls worked as a volunteer in the Catholic Mission at Aitape in 

PNG and taught at St Ignatius High School.  He has worked at the National 

Australia bank from 1970 until 2002 where he was a Branch Manager in Port 

Moresby, Coolum, Townsville Ayr and Toowoomba.  From 1995 until 2002 he 

was in Credit Management roles in various areas in Queensland and in the 

State Credit Bureau.  Robert has now retired and lives in Townsville. 

Kevin Hawley is a Financial Planner who works at RBS Morgan in 

Rockhampton and is advisor to the Cairns Sisters of Mercy and the 

Rockhampton Sisters of Mercy.  Kevin is not retired. 

Les Jones was an Audit Partner with Grant Thornton from 1985 until 2002 

during which time he was engaged in audits on all ministries and 

congregational activities of the Sisters of Mercy Brisbane.  Having daughters 

at All Hallows les became one of the inaugural members of All Hallows 

Advisory committee.  He worked with the sisters over seven years regarding 

delegation of powers between the congregation, the advisory committee and 

the school Principal .  Les was also a member of the property development 

committee with a strong involvement in finance because of his accounting 

background.  Les retired from signing audit reports in 2009.  He is a welcome 

addition to our Finance committee. 

 

 

 

 

This position (initially three 

days per week) will be 

advertised on seek.com on  

10 January 2011.   

The Executive Officer will 

facilitate the work of Mercy 

Partners as the Trustee of the 

ministries entrusted to it. The 

position is responsible to the 

Council through the Chair.  

Further information and a copy 

of the Position Description can 

be obtained from 

admin@mercypartners.org.au.   

APPLICATIONS WILL CLOSE 

ON 16 FEBRUARY 2011 

Mercy Partners 
Executive Officer 
Position 
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Mercy Partners Formation Opportunities for 2011 
The Haven, Emu Park Annual Gathering The Haven, Emu Park 
2-4 March 21-23 September 12-14 October 
Commencing at 6.0pm on the 2

nd
 and 

concluding at 3.00pm on the 4
th

 March 
Leadership and Governance in a 
Catholic Ministry 
Maureen Cleary will share on the 
first two topics 

o Understand  governance 
and fiduciary 
responsibility within a 
Catholic Ministry 

o Identify the need for the 
Prophetic role of 
Leadership in ministry 
today 

Robert Fitzgerald will lead us in: 
o Acknowledge the need to 

Resource the Mission and 
Ministry, balancing Mission 
and Business 

A member of Mercy Partners Council 
will outline:  

o Understand Mercy 
Partners Sponsorship – 
mission, structures and 
responsibilities 

 

The Annual Mercy Partners 
Gathering Coincides with the 150 
years celebration of Mother Vincent 
Whitty arriving in Queensland.  
 
There is a Conference in Brisbane 
which all past and present 
participants of the Leadership 
Program are encouraged to attend.  
 
This will be an excellent conference 
with international as well as local 
speakers leading reflections on 
Challenges of Mercy, past, present 
and future. 

Catholic Identity 
o Understand the significance of 

Catholic Identity and the role of 
the Laity within present 
Ministries 

o Understand the Organisation 
aspects of the Catholic Church 
including Canon Law 

o Understand Catholic Social 
Teachings and their relevance to 
ministries today 

o Develop a personal Spirituality 
for a Leader 

  

Formation Program Update 

   
 

October Formation Retreat 
 

 
The formation Retreat at Robertson Gardens in October 
focussed on Mission Effectiveness. 

The gathering began with a reflection on the Mission 
Statement of Mercy Partners using the resource book, 
“Healing, Liberating, Life-giving Mercy of God”. 

Sr Annette Schneider RSM (pictured above-right) drew on her 
extensive experience to provide a context for Mission action 
and a methodology for evaluating mission effectiveness 
within an organisation. 

 

Sr Anne Hetherington, Chair of Mercy Partners, 
presented an overview of the work undertaken by 
Mercy Partners during this year and Sr Margaret 
Endicott gave an outline of the Formation Framework. 

Projects were well received by the group and a 
number of newer projects are getting underway. All 
completed projects can be accessed through Mercy 
Partners office. 
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Thoughts for Advent 
For many people the thought of Christmas 

brings fatigue. It's not the religious aspect 

that causes the tiredness, but the overdrawn 

rituals that surround it: the overly 

decorated shops, the conscriptive shopping, 

the lights, the Santas, the Christmas trees, 

and the carols that begin to echo through 

our malls already in early November. 

And so it is asked: What has all of this, or any of it, got to do 
with the birth of Jesus? Hasn't Advent, which is supposed to 
be a time of preparation for the feast, become an exhausting 
ordeal that brings us to Christmas day already saturated with 
what we were supposed to be building up to? Wouldn't we 
honour Jesus more if we spend the money we lavish on 
Christmas on the poor instead? Don't our Christmas 
celebrations serve to obliterate our awareness of Jesus' birth 
more than highlight it? Valid questions.  

Our Christmas celebrations, admittedly, do start too early, 
are too-commercially driven, do focus too little on anything 
religious, and do not take the poor sufficiently into account. 
Too often too they serve to obliterate religious awareness 
rather than highlight it. And so it is easy to be cynical about 
the Christmas. It contains too many excesses.  

However, with that being conceded, we need to be careful 
not to throw out the baby with the bath water – and that is 
more than a pun in this case. Because something is done 
badly does not mean it should be cancelled. What is called 
for, I believe, is not the cancellation of the tinsel, the lights, 
the socials, the food, and the drink that surround Christmas, 
but a better use of them. There are good reasons to cancel 
the rituals with which we surround Christmas, but there are 
even better reasons for keeping them. 

What are those reasons? Why continue so many of these 
rituals when, almost invariably, they degenerate into excess 
and fatigue?  . As human beings we have a healthy, God-
given, genetically-encoded need to sometimes make festival, 
to have carnival, to celebrate an elaborate Sabbath, to park 
our prudence for a few hours, and to live life as if there 
wasn't any reason to pinch our pennies or to be cold to our 
neighbours. Christmas is Sabbath, the supreme Sabbath.  

There are seasons in life, and these should be on a regular 
cycle, that are meant precisely for enjoyment, for family, for 
friends, for colour, for tinsel, and for good food and good 
drink, There is even the occasional time for some prudent 
excess. Jesus gave voice to this when his disciples were 
scandalized by a woman's excess in anointing his feet with 
perfume and kisses.  

All cultures, not least those who are economically poor, have 
times of festival where, explicitly or implicitly, they take 
seriously the words: The poor you will always have with you, 
but today it is time to celebrate. Christmas is such a time, 
meant for festival.  John Shea, in his now-classic book on 
Christmas, Starlight, tells the story of a family who decided 
one year to celebrate an alternative Christmas. They did not 
put up a tree, did not string up any lights, played no carols, 
and did not exchange gifts. They met for a simple, quiet meal 
on Christmas day. Asked by friends how it all went over, one 
family member replied that it "was pleasant". Another 
member, perhaps speaking more honestly, stated that it was 
"an existential abyss". 

There is a God-given pressure inside of us that pushes us to 
celebrate and instils in us an irrepressible sense that we are 
not meant for poverty, gloom, and carefully measured-out 
relationships, but that we are meant ultimately for the feast, 
the dance, the place of lights and music, and the place where 
we don't measure out our pennies and our hearts on the 
basis of having to survive and pay mortgages. The celebration 
of festival and carnival, even with their excesses, help teach 
us that.  

Christmas is such a festival. In the end, its celebration is a 
lesson in faith and hope, even when it isn't as strong a lesson 
in prudence.   To make a festival of Christmas, to surround 
Jesus' birthday with all the joy, light, music, gift-giving, 
energy, and warmth we can muster is, strange as this may 
sound, a prophetic act. It is, or at least it can be, an 
expression of faith and hope. It's not the person who says: 
"It's rotten, let's cancel it!" who radiates hope. That can 
easily be despair masquerading as faith. No. It is the man or 
woman who, despite the world's misuse and abuse of these, 
still strings up the Christmas lights, trims the tree and the 
turkey, turns up the carols, passes gifts to loved ones, sits 
down at table with family and friends, and flashes a grin to 
the world, who is radiating faith, who is saying that we are 
meant for more than gloom, who is celebrating Jesus' birth. 
(by Ron Rolheiser OMI 2008) 

 

The Council and staff of Mercy Partners wish you and your loved ones peace and joy 

this Christmas season 

MERCY PARTNERS OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED MONDAY 15 DEC 2010 – REOPENING MONDAY 10 JAN 2011 


